
BOARD BRIEFS 

Action Items 
 

Memorandum of Agreement  
The Board of Education approved a Memorandum of Agreement for a 
former Lake Park High School staff member. The agreement, which 
provided a reimbursement for the optional service credit purchased 
before retiring from Lake Park, resulted in significant savings for the  
District. This individual entered into an agreement with the Teachers' 
Retirement System to purchase additional service credit to reduce  
future employment cost to the District.  
 

The parties acknowledged and agreed that the District's agreement to 
pay Teacher a post-retirement payment is based solely on the specific 
circumstances involved in Teacher's situation. The parties further 
agreed that this Memorandum of Agreement shall not bind them with 
respect to the parties' respective treatment of any future requests by 
teachers for post-retirement payments. 
 

Fiscal Year Budget for 2017-2018 
Assistant Superintendent for Business Services Jeff O’Connell  
reviewed information about the District’s tentative budget for the fiscal 
year beginning July 1, 2017 and ending June 30, 2018. Public notice 
was provided that the tentative budget was available for public viewing 
at the Administration Center for the past 30 days, and a public hearing 
was conducted at the beginning of the meeting. 
 

Dr. O’Connell presented the formal recommendation for the 2017-
2018 fiscal year budget as an action item on the agenda. He reviewed 
the assumptions used to create the budget, including the 0.7 percent 
Consumer Price Index, general state aid allocations, PPO/HMO  
insurance premiums and other factors like Technology Center of  
DuPage tuition and special education out-of-district placements.  
 

Committed to maintaining a balanced budget, the Lake Park Board of 
Education approved the final FY18 budget.  
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Uniting Through Service 

Close to 700 Lancers are expected to 
represent Lake Park High School on 
Saturday, October 14 and give back 
at volunteer sites throughout the  
community.  
 

The idea behind the 3rd Annual 
“Make a Difference Day” is simple: 
involve as many students, teams, 
groups and clubs as possible in the 
community at the same time.   
  
The event kicks off with light break-
fast snacks at 8:00 a.m., service  
projects from 9:00 to 11:30 a.m. and 
snacks upon students returning  
to West Campus. 
 
Over 20 different service projects are 
already lined up with more coming in 
every day. Please complete the  
Make a Difference Day Google Form 
if you are interested in participating. 
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Superintendent’s Report 
 

Dr. Panega promoted an upcoming community program sponsored by 
The League of Women Voters of Roselle/Bloomingdale. Hosted on 
Tuesday, October 3 at 7:00 p.m. at East Campus, “The Return of Civic 
Education to Illinois High Schools” will feature the involvement of  
Lake Park social studies teachers Don Fulmer and Gina Mayo.  
 

Congratulations to Board Member Bob Marino and Assistant Principal 
Dominic Manola who will be honored by Giving DuPage for their  
volunteer work with the Flags for Roselle Program. The celebration 
breakfast will be hosted on Thursday, October 26 and recognizes the 
work of volunteers throughout DuPage County. 
 

Congratulations to four faculty members who were selected by ISBE  
to participate in the performance standard setting process for SAT.  
Jay Ivory, Youla Simos, Joel Tellinghuisen and Amanda Perna will 
serve as subject matter experts on the statewide panel.  

The next meeting of the Lake Park High School District 108 Board of Education will be held on  
Monday, October 23, 2017 at 7 p.m. in the East Campus Community Room, 600 S. Medinah Road. 
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